

Junior American Boer Goat Association
Board of Directors

September 4, 2025 Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm CST

- I. Roll Call: Maddie Reis, Isabella Philips, Rebecca Sullivan, Logan Hollen, Will Poynor, Jordan Jelineck, Jada Young, Lizzie Hefner, Emma Rauschenberg, Brooke Arce (joined later)
- II. Adults Present: Catherine Riley, Jaelynn Reyes, Ashley Roles
Absent:
- III. Recap of F2F motions and approvals
- IV. Approval of August minutes
 - A. Logan motioned to approve and Jada seconded
- V. Social Media Presentation- Lizzie
 - A. Each director fill out get to know you info (by 9/10)
 - B. Day in the life content (by 9/25)
 1. (put all info in google drive)
 - C. Logan motioned to approve JABGA social media outline and Jordan seconded
- VI. Treasurer Report- Jada
 - A. Memberships are rising
 - B. \$392,681 for 2025 show season funds
 - C. \$404,513 total expenditures
 - D. Each regional is budgeted at \$16,000
 - E. JABGA national entries totaled \$25,000- \$4,000 off from expected
 - F. Lizzie motioned to approve treasurers report as read and Logan seconded
- VII. Fall Fundraiser
 - A. Name (by early next week)
 - B. First week of November (11/6?)
 - C. Each director secures min. 3 lots by (10/17)
 - D. Lizzie to make announcement
- VIII. Merchandise
 - A. Send ideas to catherine/jaelynn
 - B. Seasonal designs
- IX. Regional show updated
 - A. Season dates (posted on insta and fb)
 - B. name/theme for regionals
 - C. Speech topic update
 - D. Texas Regional Nov. 14-16
 - E. Awards (buckles, chains, vinyl banner designs)
 1. Switch out when to give chains to reserve winners instead of division winners
 2. Buckles will need to be picked by regional directors once company gets set (texas regional needs to be ordered by 10/1)
 - F. Jada motioned to approve the speech topics as read and modified by Jaelynn and Logan seconded
- X. Percentage bucks
 - A. Not mandatory until June 1, 2026 but it is currently optional

- B. Added to regionals
 - C. Logan motioned to add percentage buck show to 25-26 regional series and Emma seconded
- XI. Registered wether class
 - A. Not mandatory until June 1, 2026 but it is currently optional
 - B. Added to regionals
 - C. Lizzie motioned to add registered wether show to 25-26 regional series and Logan seconded
- XII. Junior ambassadors
 - A. First meeting sept. 8 @6:30 pm CST
 - B. Area 1 directors Maddie & Jordan
 - C. discussion/agenda
 - 1. Jaelynn and Catherine to discuss tomorrow (9/5)
 - 2. Fun interactive discussion to start
 - 3. Educational portion (15-20 minutes)
 - 4. Add meeting recap to google drive
- XIII. Monthly article reminder
 - A. September article due on the 15th - Jordan
 - 1. Everyone else due by 1st of the month
- XIV. Big Board updates - Catherine
 - A. Bylaw change
 - 1. Age change
 - B. Regional show rules
 - 1. Percentage bucks and registered wethers
 - C. Sanctioned show rules
 - 1. Required shows/showmanship
 - D. Start talking about junior co-registry again
- XV. Adjourn at 8:23 CST
 - A. Lizzie motioned to adjourn and Logan seconded